
Nvidia pushes S&P to another 
high
Existing-home sales in the US rose 3.1% 
month-over-month to a seasonally 
adjusted annualised rate of 4 million 
units in January 2024, the highest level 
in five months, compared to 3.88 million 
in December and market forecasts of 
3.97 million. This trend could be set to 
change however, as the average rate 
on an US 30-year fixed mortgage hit a 
2-month high of 6.9% yesterday. This 
is consistent with the rise of treasury 
yields in recent times as resilient 
economic data and several remarks 
from FOMC members suggest a slower 
cutting cycle than markets had been 
pricing in. 

Also stateside: The composite PMI 
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declined to 51.4 this month, down 
from 52 in the previous month, 
although it’s worth noting this is a 
preliminary estimate and is subject to 
change. The number of people claiming 
unemployment benefits in the US sank 
by 12,000 to sit at 201,000 on the 
week ending February 17th, well below 
the market expectations of 218,000. 
Amidst all this, the S&P 500 hit an all 
time high, thanks to the ‘Nvidia effect’. 

Over the other side of the Pacific, 
Japan’s Jibun Bank Manufacturing 
PMI unexpectedly fell to 47.2 this 
month from 48.0 in the previous. 
It is the 9th straight month of 
deterioration in factory activity and 
the biggest contraction in three and 
a half years. The services PMI also 
fell, from 52.5 to 53.1, although the 
previous monthly reading was at 
a four month high. Growing signs 
that the Japanese economy is losing 
momentum continue to undermine 
the currency, the USD/JPY again 
approaching multi-decade highs above 
the important 150 level. The NZD/JPY 
is closing in on 93.30, a ten year high. 

Eurozone inflation dissipates
The Eurozone posted some positive 
news last night in their battle with 
inflation, with all measures of inflation 
ticking down. Core CPI decreased to be 
at -0.9% in the month of January, and 
3.3% over the January year. Headline 
inflation followed a similar story to be 

at -0.4% on the month and 2.8% on the 
year. This result was largely in line with 
what markets had expected, so there 
was no real reaction in the FX market, 
and expectations of interest rates 
reflect ECB cuts from June this year. 

Germany will be hoping this will 
translate into some interest rate 
relief after their economic downturn 
deepened in February. The HCOB 
composite PMI dropped to 46.1 this 
month, down from 47.0 in January. 
This has been the fastest rate of 
contraction since October and is largely 
attributed to an accelerating decline in 
manufacturing output.

New Zealand trade balance data was 
released yesterday, even though the 
year-on-year deficit improved from 
NZD13.6 billion to NZD12.5 billion, 
the monthly data showed a slightly 
worse picture. Exports fell by almost 
NZD1 billion to NZD4.9 billion while 
imports decreased by NZD300 million 
to NZD5.9 billion, this caused our trade 
deficit to fall from NZD368 million 
in December to NZD976 million in 
January. 
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